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I have just returned from a ñholidayò in Uganda, 

meeting up with pupils and friends from our sister 

school Lords Meade Vocational College near Jinja. 

One of the highlights of this trip was the formal 

opening of The Rendcomb African Hall, a barn-like 

structure with a strong roof [the previous roof was 

blown off in a storm three years ago] making this 

multi-purpose building a refuge for private study in 

the warm African sun or a place for the pupils to keep 

dry in the rainy season. The formal opening was 

followed by a music and drama concert organised by 

Alex Holden [OR] and then there was a Ugandan-

style disco. Like our Rendcomb pupils, LMVC pupils 

know how to dance! 

The funds for this project were raised exclusively 

from charitable contributions made by Rendcomb 

pupils, parents and staff who supported social events 

and activities mentioned elsewhere in this magazine; 

our Ugandan brothers and sisters are enormously 

appreciative of the generosity of Rendcombôs 

community. This building also is also a strong 

physical statement of our pupils awareness of the 

charitable side of college life, a theme which it is all 

too easy to take for granted and a theme which 

reflects well on the care which our pupilsô show for 

each other and their fellow pupils in the developing 

world. 

As I said in my address last Saturday afternoon to 

the governors, trustees, staff and pupils at LMVC, the 

links between our two schools are now very strong 

and we were delighted to welcome Godfrey Kiganga, 

the inspirational Principal of Lords Meade and his 

wife Florence, who taught in the Junior School for 

three days in October. 

We hope that pupils from Rendcomb will consider 

further visits to Uganda in the future; visits which 

alongside other initiatives such as Fair Trade, Tree 

Planting and care for the environment are preparing 

our students to embrace changes which will 

dominate their lives in the future. 

The diversity of our pupilsô achievement and success 

leaps out at you from every page of this magazine 

and is reflective of the buoyant atmosphere in the 

college this year. From academic success in public 

examinations, to educational visits to exotic places 

such as Iceland and Barcelona, from victories in pop 

lacrosse to the securing of the prestigious Forest 

School Award, we are enormously proud of our 

pupilsô energetic response to what is on offer at 

Rendcomb. They certainly know how to live their 

educational lives to the full! 

As always, I am very grateful to the excellent editorial 

team of Liese Holden, Amanda Brealy, and Anne 

Haas, and to all our staff who have provided written 

or photographic material for this impressive 

publication. 

Whether you are a pupil, parent or visitor, I am sure 

that you will find this magazine a very good read. 

With warm best wishes, 

 

Gerry Holden 

Headmaster 
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FOUNDERõS DAY 2008 
James Tait & 
Nicola Clift 
Junior School - Head Boy & Head Girl 

Gerry Holden 
Headmaster 

ñRendcomb pupils know that in the Western 

world, they are indeed fortunate to live and 

work in such a well-resourced educational 

environment and I am continually impressed 

and humbled by how our pupilsô generosity of 

spirit flows over into helping other pupils for 

whom education in the developing world isnôt a 

God-given right.ò 

Aimée Schofield 
Head Girl 

ñMy parents once told me that good judgement 

comes from experience, and experience 

comes from bad judgement. I hate to say it in 

public, but I think they are right; and in this 

case the class of 2008 have certainly gathered 

an abundance of experience. 

Every aspect of life and study at Rendcomb, 

allows students to express and develop their 

individuality and learn from their mistakes. 

Ultimately, this creates fully-developed adults, 

who are more than ready to face the 

challenges of life outside Rendcomb.ò 

Richard Collins 
Head Boy 

ñMy time at Rendcomb has been unforgettable. 

I have been inspired by my lessons to relish 

the opportunities of higher education, but 

cannot help reflect on all the heated 

discussions, interesting tangents and 

everlasting memories that each day at 

Rendcomb has brought me. 

The time and dedication given by our teachers 

not only results in a top education, but also 

builds such a rapport that they will be as sorely 

missed by me and my contemporaries, and for 

that I thank them enormously.ò 

ñAll of the girls and boys in J6 deserve to be 

standing here today as Heads of School talking 

to you about their time at Rendcomb. 

We are proud to have been able to represent 

our school on so many occasions, individually 

and as part of a team. We look forward to new 

challenges in the Senior School and while most 

of us will still all be together, we are also 

looking forward to meeting new friends.ò 
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Cafe Flore in Reading Roe 

Martin Watson 
Headmaster - Junior School Martin 

Watson started his speech with a reading of 

Hastingsô poem óThe Stationô comparing a train 

ride with the journey through life. 

ñWe can draw many comparisons to the 

óEducational Journeyô our pupils are travelling. 

As parents the end goal is naturally very 

important but so is the route taken to get there, 

and it is central to the pupilsô development. In 

the Junior School the aim is that our children 

are happy along the educational journey. 

School and learning should be fun and shortly 

our Head Girl and Boy, Nicky and James will 

share some of their memories and experiences 

gathered on their train so far. The past year 

has been an extremely good one for the Junior 

School. 

An ever-increasing number of parents have 

bought tickets to allow their children to 

experience the Rendcomb train journey and 

give them a firm platform on which to flourish. 

My dedicated, talented and professional staff 

have provided an ever-widening diversity of 

opportunities and the pupils, as ever, have 

risen to the challenge.ò 

5-aside Football 

Head Boy (Richard Collins) 

and Head Girl (Aimée 

Schofield) laying a wreath 

on the Founderôs Grave in 

Miserden Churchyard Sir Glenn Torpy 
Air Chief Marshal The guest speaker this 

year was Air Chief Marshal Sir Glenn Torpy. 

Sir Glenn has been Chief of Air staff since April 

2006, maintaining effective command and 

control of the entire Royal Air Force. 

During his distinguished service, he has 

amassed some 4,300 hours of fast jet flying. 

Outlining his impressive career in the RAF, 

spanning a period of 34 years during which 

time he saw active service in Kosovo and Iraq, 

he addressed the audience of over 500 

parents, pupils and staff at the College, 

emphasising how important it is to enjoy going 

to work every day, whatever it is one decides 

to do. 
Sir Michael Angus 



 

 

THE WORKS 

DEPARTMENT: 
With the departure of Paul Cairns, the new 

Works Manager has been appointed. 
Pete Cairns has thrown himself into the role 

wholeheartedly, and is to be congratulated on 

all his hard work in the absence of two of our 

Groundstaff. 

 

Matthew Hodgson departed, after achieving a 

very good MSc to Leicester Grammar School, 

where he has become Head Groundsman. We 

wish him the best of luck and we welcome Dan 

Robbins, who has been Groundsman at Cirencester Cricket Club, 

and Assistant Greenkeeper at Cirencester Golf Club. He will also be 

part of the Security Team. 

Shaun Stancombe continues to give a sterling service with his quality 

carpentry and general building skills. Harry Evans, who is now the Deputy 

Manager of the Works Team has provided us with a feast of colour in the 

pots and flowerbeds throughout the Campus, and as many of the flowers 

are grown as seeds in the greenhouses, he deserves a huge vote of 

thanks for all the work that he puts into this area. 
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BURSAR & 
WORKS TEAM 
Welcome to my 14th report 

as Bursar of Rendcomb College: 

The Medical Centre: 
There has been a lot of turbulence in the manning of the Medical 

Centre this year and I must pay tribute to all the Sisters that have so 

professionally sorted out the medical problems and given so much of 

their time and effort to the pastoral care of the College. As I write this, 

Sister Julie Rogers has been off sick for nearly three weeks and we 

have missed her patience and expertise. The work she puts into 

costumes for the various College musical and theatrical performances 

is legendary. 

The job-share between Sister Judy Hunt and Sister Rachel Jardine has 

sadly come to an end with the departure of Sister Jardine, whom we 

wish the best of fortune in a life after Rendcomb and we will miss her a 

lot. She will be a hard act to follow! We are in the process of recruiting 

another RGN to job-share with Sister Judy Hunt. I must also pay tribute 

to Sister Julia Vaughan who is presently working as a Classroom 

Assistant in the Junior School. She has quietly and efficiently helped 

when required and we are enormously grateful to her for all her hard 

work. She has been a very helpful addition to the team. 

Lab Technicians: 
Bill Ballinger, Derek Coombes and Jo Bond have provided sterling 

support to the Science Laboratories throughout the year. It is with 

sadness that we announce the impending retirement of Derek 

Coombes on the 29th January 2009 after 25 years of service to the 

College. Derek has been so helpful in so many ways over the years that 

it is worth noting that apart from being the Physicsô Lab Technician he 

has put in huge amounts of time being the DOE storeman, Support 

Technician for the Stable Block, running the stationery ordering for the 

Senior School and organising the Stationery Shop for the pupils. We 

are fortunate to have three helpful and supportive technicians with Jo 

Bond working tirelessly to support the Chemistry area, and Bill Ballinger 

supporting Biology and the DT Department. 

 

Admin Department: 
The team remains Christine Johnson, HMôs P. A., Ann Slark Admissions 

Registrar, Dawn Freegard, Secretary to the HM of the Junior School, 

Sue Thomson, Assistant to the Finance Manager, Susie Watkins, 

Finance Manager, Diana Baker, Reception and support to the Works 

Manager, Annie Stockford, Reception and support to the Finance Office, 

and Carol Endersby, my Secretary. All are thoroughly professional and 

work endlessly behind the scenes to make Rendcomb the happy place 

that it is. 

I know that they are looking forward to a welcome break over the 

summer, which is well deserved. I have had many comments from 

visitors, staff and pupils about how much support they receive from the 

Admin Team. I would like to extend my thanks to them for all their help in 

going the extra mile in so many cases. 

Cleaning, Catering Laundry Staff: The Operations Manager, Mr. Mark 

Naylor will write elsewhere about the Cleaning, Catering and Laundry 

Staff but I would like to pay personal tribute to him for all the work that he 

puts into the College during the core business time, i.e. the term time, 

and all the work that he undertakes on our behalf on lets and functions in 

the College. I have had many testimonials from people that are loosely 

connected to the College who use our facilities, in how professional he 

and his staff are at dealing with them. Our reputation is enhanced by 

their conduct and I am very grateful to them all. 

As we go into the Summer of 2008, there is a huge amount of work to be 

undertaken to get ready for the reorganisation of the College for 

September 2009. We also have to have the College fit for purpose for 

September 2008; it is a great challenge, which I know will be dealt with 

in the usual professional and dynamic way. 

A Happy Summer to you all! 

Mr J Grey 

Bursar 
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UPSTAIRS DOWNSTAIRS 
Take a trip with the butler upstairs downstairs 

and the odd visit to the cellar. ñYes there is oneò 

It takes a brave person to venture to the cellar, and this year that 

path has been well and bravely trodden by the members of JEST, to 

collect and return their many props and decorations for the events 

they have put on for the pleasure of students and parents, from the 

Autumn Bash ñMark Robbins Famous Bangers and Mash,ò to the 

elegant Spring Fling and Childrenôs Parties, and who can forget the 

Mrs Clift inspired return of a Fashion Show for the Junior School? 

Miss Naomi Campbell had better watch out - from what I saw she 

may have competition on the catwalk. 

Mr Baker and his Sixth Form painters and 

decorators, or should I say ñBanksy and 

his girlsò, have attacked the walls of the 

Sixth Form Social Centre and he seems 

to have imported items from the end of 

ñBrighton Pierò with Space Invaders 

(1981 tabletop version), coffee machine, 

table football and joy stick arcade game. 

The piece de resistance (ñSorry Thierry- 

almost Frenchò) has to be the re-incarnation in yet another location 

of the fabulous antique snooker table which was donated many 

years ago by Mr and Mrs Gunner and has made several appearances 

and disappearances around the college over the years, but the 

butler always knew where it was. 

Around the houses I have seen an upgrading of 4 of the original 

ñWashboardsò to the delight of Yvonne, Julie, Mary and Margaret. 

They now have a dial-up washing machine with a small TV screen 

to decide which program they require, (óRichard and Judyô or óCash 

in the Atticô not an option), and they now donôt have to walk to the 

river with carbolic soap and the washboard. From the Domestic 

Staff we have said farewell to Viv Sollis after 20 yearsô service to 

Rendcomb, most of which was spent looking after the boys or as she 

often said ñHer Boysò in Stable House; Dawn Curtis left us after 10 

years, all of which was spent in Lawn House. Dawn will always be 

remembered for her decorating the middle floor at Christmas which 

was always very much appreciated by the students. A final farewell 

also to Mary Telling who worked in Lawn House for 5 years.... In 

Rendcomb speak a ñNew Girlò. We wish all three a long, happy and 

healthy retirement with their partners. 

Down in the kitchen, Stephen Lee departed for pastures new, and 

Richard Wannell joined us from RAF Innsworth and has just completed 

his first year. Mark, Thierry and Pat have not put him off yet!!! Dawn 

Adams has joined us at lunchtime to help look after the Otters whilst they 

have their lunch, and Maureen Broadbent is now with the Kitchen Team in 

the mornings to help with preparation, enabling The Head Chef to get on 

with Stock Control, Ordering and trying to secure supplies and negotiate, 

as he has seen prices rise at an unprecedented rate in 2008. The Kitchen 

Team have all successfully completed again this year their Food Hygiene 

exams and the Chefs were successful in attaining a level 2 award in 

Healthier Food and Special Dietôs Course run by the Chartered Institute of 

Environmental Health at The University of Gloucestershire. The Cotswold 

District EHO came to visit and awarded the Catering Department a four 

star rating. It would have been five but for the drawbacks of working in an 

old building. Is this a secret plea to the Bursar for a new modern catering 

setup you may ask? Would the butler do such a thing? 

The year has seen many strange feet 

through the door, a summer with Scripture 

Union Holidays, England Lacrosse 

meetings, the Oxford Universities AGM 

and Luncheon, the óSport for Allô sport 

camps run by Cotswold District Council, 

Rotary, Purton Players, Farm Africa, 

Citizens Advice Bureau all came on repeat visits for Dinners and 

Luncheons. The Friends of Rendcomb teamed up with the Cobalt 

Breast Cancer Appeal Fund to raise over £16,000 at the annual fair, to 

be held again this year at the end of October. The Shipton Quilters 

came back after four years of industrious sewing to put on an 

outstanding display and exhibition of their work and raised over £3,000 

for an Alzheimerôs charity. Rendcomb have hosted seven weddings 

over the year; from Christmas Wonderland for Sadie and Michael, to 

John and Meganôs óSouth Africa meets the Cotswoldsô and to all our 

Brides and Grooms we wish you hearty ñCongratulations.ò 

You will see on other pages the numerous College Events and 

ñhappenings, ò most of which will have some input from Catering, 

Domestic and Laundry Staff, for which I cannot thank the staff 

enough for giving of their time and energy. I will sign off now for 

another year and go and polish the silver. 

Mr Mark Naylor 

Commercial Operations Manager 
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Earlier in the year a new sixth form student said to me, óI 

thought compulsory Chapel would be boring but itôs not. 
You understand the students and make it interesting.ô I am delighted if that is 

their experience because as the Head of School Development for the Church 

of England has written, ñIt is our firm belief that only an educational 

experience with faith at its heart can offer the maximum development for 

individuals and maximum potential for cohesive integrated community.ò So 

during this last year there have been weekly assemblies in both the Junior 

School and Senior School aiming to present the Christian faith as attractively 

and intelligently as possible, together with contemporary moral and social 

issues relevant to the pupils. They themselves have played their part, 

particularly in the Junior School where there is always a lot of fun and 

laughter. 

At the Sunday service for Boarders we have welcomed several guest 

speakers including the Rev. Canon Jane Kenchington, the Venerable 

Geoffrey Sidaway (Archdeacon of Gloucester), and the Rev. Malcolm Allen 

(West Cheltenham Team Ministry). Pupils have supported the following 

charities: Cirencester Housing for Young People (CHYP), Riding for the 

Disabled, Teenager Cancer Charity and Lords Meade Vocational College. 

Special services have included Remembrance Sunday, the Advent Carol 

Service and the College Carol Service. This year it has been a great pleasure 

to work with Mr. Roy Raby (Director of Music) and Mr. James McKelvey 

(Assistant Director of Music) and we have introduced an excellent new hymn 

book. This will help broaden the pupilsô experience and enjoyment of worship 

and has already proved very popular. I would also like to thank those who 

clean the church, arrange the flowers, play the organ and care for the fabric 

including my two church wardens Lt. Col. the Hon. Jeremy Grey and Mr. 

Christopher Wise. 

Finally, remembering that all we do in Chapel is inspired by the greatest 

teacher of them all (John Chapter 6 verses 66-69) I would like to end with a 

quotation from William Rees-Mogg writing in The Times, ñChristian teaching 

gives value and life to human society; education without religion does not.ò 

Rev. Charles Jefferson 

 

12 yearõs service 
A presentation is made to 

Richard Gunner by the 

Rendcomb College 

Parentsô Association after 

12 yearôs of service. 

New bench 
In November 2007 a circular seat was placed around the 

sundial in front of the library in memory of Old 

Rendcombian Alastair Wilson (1929-36). Donated by his 

wife who died recently, a short dedication ceremony by 

the Rev. Charles Jefferson was attended by his family 

and staff. 

Pupils protest against 
Rendcomb Post Office closure 
Rendcomb pupils support the demonstration 

against the proposed closure of the Village 

Post Office. 
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GODMAN & OLD RECTORY 
Yet another action-packed year for all the students of Godman and the Old Rectory 

SEPTEMBER 



 

OCTOBER 

NOVEMBER 
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JANUARY 

H 



FEBRUARY 

MARCH 
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